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Attendance and absence 

 

Absences must be reported by the parent. This needs to be reported to the school office between 8:30 and 9am.  

You can phone the school at any point and leave an answering machine message.  

You can email Miss Oldham on infodiscoveryhyde@victoriousacademies.org  

You should not inform or email class teachers or breakfast club staff regarding absences or appointments. 

If you have not reported a child’s absence by 9 am we will follow our absence policy and make calls home or 

complete home visits. If no contact is made, the Academy reserve the right to request a 101 Police welfare check.  

Please note the above methods of communication also applies for any messages for the office.  

 This week’s attendance is 96% 

Class Average  Class Average 

Nursery 99% Year 3  96% 

Reception 97% Year 4  97% 

Year 1 100% Year 5  92% 

Year 2 96% Year 6  95% 

Gates open at 8:45am and close at 8:50am. After 8:50 pupils must enter through the office as late. 
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Parental Conduct – Zero Tolerance  

Under Section 547 of the Education Act 1996, it is a criminal offence to enter onto school premises and 

cause a nuisance or disturbance thereon to the annoyance of persons who lawfully use these premises. 

Aggressive or abusive behaviour 

We understand that people can become angry when they feel that matters about which they feel 
strongly are not being dealt with as they wish. If that anger escalates into aggression to wards our 
staff, we consider that unacceptable. 

Any aggression or abuse directed towards our staff will not be tolerated.  

• Aggressive or abusive behaviour includes language (whether verbal or written) that may cause 
staff to feel afraid, threatened or abused and may include threats, personal verbal abuse, 
derogatory remarks and rudeness. The use of swear words in written or verbal communication 
will not be tolerated and these communications will not be responded to. Swearing at 
members of staff will not be tolerated. 

• We also consider inflammatory statements, remarks of a racial or discriminatory nature and 
unsubstantiated allegations, to be abusive behaviour. 

How we manage abusive or aggressive behaviour:  

• Any member of staff who directly experiences aggressive or abusive behaviour from a member 
of the public, has the authority to deal immediately with that behaviour in a manner they 
consider appropriate to the situation and which is in line with the Zero Tolerance policy.  

• Staff will end telephone calls if they consider the caller aggressive, abusive or offensive. Our 
staff have the right to make this decision, to tell the caller that their behaviour is unacceptable 
and to end the call if the behaviour then persists. 

• Staff will not answer emails that are aggressive. These will be filed and referred to the 
Principal. 

• If behaviour persists in future correspondence, we will tell the person in writing that we will 
not tolerate this behaviour. We may revoke the right to contact school staff through email or 
telephone.  

• Where required, the school will issue a 547 letter where they will be banned from entering the 
premises for a set period of time.  

• If deemed appropriate, incidents will be reported to the police. 

ZERO TOLERANCE 

Swearing, threats, harassment or acts of violence will not be 

tolerated. 

Any forms of this behaviour could result in adults being banned 

from the premises. 
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Sports star  
 

Each week our Sports first coaches will pick a star from their PE lessons.  
 

EYFS Ollie – Reception  

KS1 Luna – Year 1  

LKS2 Freddie – Year 3  

UKS2  Felicity – Year 5  
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CHILD OF THE WEEK  
Each week the teachers celebrate the achievements of all children but give special recognition to some children to 

receive the Child of the Week award. 
 

Nursery Cooper  For Discovering, Cooper used his senses and recalled lots of different noises he heard 
on our listening walk. Well done Cooper 

Reception Isaac For achieving and inspiring: wonderful independent writing in provision. Isaac wrote 
some CVC words and inspired his friends to do the same! 

Year 1 Lottie For inspiring: This week, Lottie has used fantastic prosody in her reading lessons, to 
bring her story to life. When she reads, we always want to hear more! 

Year 2 Oakley For improving: This week you have shown fantastic progress in English this week by 
using some incredible vocabulary in your work. You have really impressed us with your 
word choices – well done! 

Year 3 Alaiah-Rae  For Achieving- Alaiah-Rae has taken every opportunity to deepen the moment in her 
English writing and has produced excellent independent sentences.   

Year 4 Josh For Improving: This week, Joshua tried his best in all his work, particularly his Maths. 
Joshua has been more confident in answering questions and really focused himself 
when there may have been distractions.    

Year 5 Maxwell  For achieving and inspiring – Maxwell wrote a fantastic persuasive letter to the 
Government this week. He made a fantastic argument that teachers and teaching 
assistants should be paid more money! We couldn’t agree more! Well done. 

Year 6  Isobel  For achieving – This week, even though some of her resources haven’t been working 
the best, Isobel has persevered with her learning and has not let small problems get in 
the way of her amazing work! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

WELLBEING STARS  

Each week we work on developing skills regarding mental health and wellbeing with the children. This certificate 

celebrates those who have shown a great understanding in this week’s focus for their class. 

Nursery Otis  What a fantastic week you have had in Nursery. You have completed challenges 
in the learning areas and been really brave coming into school everyday. Well 
done Otis 

Reception Thomas  For improving: Thomas has been trying hard to join in with phonics and maths 
sessions this week! He has shown pride in his learning. We are super proud of 
him too! 

Year 1 Gene  For inspiring: Since starting in Year 1 Gene has shown us some lovely human 

qualities. He has tremendous patience and a great sense of right and 

wrong.  We love having you in our Year 1 team. 

Year 2 Bilal For showing our school value of caring. You have been kind and supportive of 

others, making everyone feel valued and included ! 

Year 3 Freddie  Freddie is a fantastic role model in year 3, he ensures that he uses his manners 
and shows the correct learning behaviours at every opportunity. 

Year 4  Jacob  For Caring and Achieving: This week, Jacob has been showing our caring value 
by showing resilience through his transition to Year 4 and managing 
unexpected changes well.   

Year 5 Poppy  Poppy has shown what a good friend and role model she is in class. She sat with 
a friend and encouraged them and supported them. Well done Poppy. 

Year 6  Ashley This week, Ashley has been spotted checking in with his teachers and peers by 
asking how they are feeling! It has really brightened up some people’s days! 

 



 
 
 

                                              Friday 19th September 

   

Breakfast Club, After School Club, Sports clubs and Nursery 

extended hours – PAYMENTS 

All clubs MUST be paid in advance. Debt can not be accrued as we do not offer a credit 

agreement.   

If children are not booked on to Breakfast Club or Afterschool Club in Arbor, then staff 

have now been instructed to refuse entry. It is the parents responsibility to book a place 

for your child. The admin and financial impact of not booking and not paying in advance is 

no longer sustainable and if parents do not follow these processes which have now been in 

place for a number of weeks, we will have no choice but to withdraw your permissions to 

use the service.  

The debt and debt recovery impacts on cash flow, which in turn impacts the schools ability 

to manage budget and provide some additional curriculum experience and resources.  

 

After School Club phone 

For emergency use only: 07780 208 909 

After school club Child of the week.  
Each week the teachers celebrate the achievements of all children but give special recognition to some children to 

receive the Child of the Week award. 

EYFS & KS1 Ellie – Year 2  Ellie is kind to others and always makes good choices. 

KS2  Eliza J – Year 3  Eliza is gentle and kind to others and always has a lovely smile! 

 

Lunchtime award 
Each week the midday assistants celebrate the achievements of all children but give special 

recognition to some children to receive the lunchtime award. 
Nursery Layla  For always helping to tidy the areas after playing  

Reception Albie For using his manners and being kind to others  

Year 1 Sophie  For always using her manners and being polite to everyone 

Year 2 Emberleigh  For showing her caring value to her class  

Year 3 Tairah  For trying different foods and eating her lunch! 

Year 4  Lottie  For being super helpful on the playground at lunch  

Year 5 Bobbie-
George 

For good listening and following instructions  

Year 6  Esmae For always showing the caring value with other children and staff  

Mealtime Megastar as chosen by the kitchen staff  

Tairah For always using your manners and being kind to the staff  
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November calendar dates 

Year 1 Phonics Workshop  Monday 3rd November  2:30pm  Year 1 parents  

    

Nursery Phonics Workshop  Tuesday 4th November  9am  Nursery parents  

    

Reception Phonics Workshop Tuesday 4th November  2:30pm  Reception parents  

    

Anti-Bullying Week  
Odd Socks Day  

Monday 10th November All day  Whole School  

    

Children in Need  Friday 14th November  All Day  Whole School  
Wear something funny Donate £1  

    

Autumn Term Assessment week  Monday 17th November   All week  Whole School  

    

 

December calendar dates 

SEND review meetings Monday 1st December 2 – 5pm SEND pupils by invite on Arbor   

    

PTFA Christmas Fair Wednesday 5th December 2:30 – 4:30pm Whole school  

    

EYFS Christmas Performance  Tuesday 9th December   9:15 am EYFS Parents 

    

SEND drop in session with Mrs Mayer Tuesday 9th December  2:45  Drop in  

    

Christmas Crafts Morning   Thursday 11th December   9 am   Whole school Parents invited  

    

KS2 Church performance   Monday 15th December    

    

KS1 Christmas Performance  Tuesday 16th December   2pm  Year 1 and 2 parents 

    

Christmas Dinner and Christmas Jumper 
Day 

Thursday 18th December  Lunch time  Whole school  

    

Last Day – Party day Friday 19th December  All day Whole school  

 

 

September calendar dates 

European Languages Day  Friday 26th September  Morning  Whole school  
Children can dress in red, yellow or Spanish themed clothing 

    

Individual school photographs  Tuesday 30th September  All day  Individual class photos for parents to buy  

 

 October calendar dates 

‘Victorious Chippy’ themed dinner  Thursday 2nd October   Whole school  
Special menu day  

    

PTFA Colouring competition launch Monday 6th October  Whole School   

    

Parent Consultation meetings Wednesday 15th October  1 – 6pm Whole school  

    

World Food Day  
Celebrating 1 Year of Victorious Catering  

Thursday 16th October  Lunch Whole School  
Special menu day 

    

Show Racism the Red Card day  Friday 17th October  All day  Come to school in red  

    

PTFA Colouring competition closes  Friday 17th October  9am Whole School   

    

SEND drop in session with Mrs Mayer Tuesday 21st October  2:45  Drop in  

    

KS2 Family Assemble 
Celebration of Black History Month learning  

Friday 24th October  9am  Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 parents 

    

PTFA Halloween Tuck Shop  Friday 24th October  3:15pm  Whole school             Large Hall  

 


